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Mark Your Calendar 
 

Our normal schedule will resume in September, 
with General Meetings on the 2nd Tuesday of 
the month, Lit Group on the 3rd Tuesday, and 
the Book & Author Brunch planned for March. 
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Member Greetings 
Happy Birthday to our members 

celebrating over the summer: 

 

Barbara Zeuli June 7 

Carol Guarnieri-Palermo June 25 

Dory Dickson  June 29 

Margy Turlo July 11  

Mary Ann Brookes   July 19 

Lynn Fryckberg  July 21 

Lila Cleaver   July 23 

Have a great summer and 
see you in September! 

New Members Award  

AAUW NJ gave our branch an Achievement Award for 

increasing membership 9.1%! Here’s a copy of the award 

presented to co-presidents Tricia Reace and Mary Switzer at 

the State Convention in Atlantic City. 

http://medford-nj.aauw.net/
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Wandy Rivera  
 
Wandy Rivera is a previous recipient of this AAUW 
scholarship, but she isn’t going to need us anymore! 
She will be graduating in May from Wilmington 
University with her degree in accounting.  
 
Wandy has maintained a 3.29 GPA and made Dean’s 
list while raising three boys and working full time as 
a Customer Service Representative for the State of 
New Jersey. Her professional goal is to become an 
accountant, auditor, or investigator for the State of 
New Jersey.  
 
Her personal goal is to be an inspiration for her 
children and to inspire others who “may think it is 
impossible for them to reach their educational goals 
with a full-time job and children”. 

Cherie Reilly  
 
Cherie Reilly is a Medford Lakes resident majoring in 
Health Informatics at RCBC with a cumulative GPA of 
3.5 and is a three-time member of the Dean’s list. She 
is also the single mother of three children, one of 
whom has special needs. Cherie is her special needs 
child’s primary caregiver.  
 
Once she completes her degree, Cherie’s long term 
goal is to be employed as a medical records coding 
technician with the longer-term goal of becoming a 
clinical documentation improvement specialist. Her 
plan is to graduate this month and then use the 
AAUW scholarship money to pay for two summer 
classes that will allow her to sit for the accrediting 
exam for the American Health Information 
Management Association. Having this accreditation 
will open many employment doors for Cherie and 
help her to make the best life possible for both herself 
and her children. 

Congratulations to the two winners of our  

AAUW Gladys Lowden-Metz Academic Scholarship for 2017! 

<— Scholarship winners Wandy Rivera and Cherie Reilly 

with Scholarship Committee Chair Stephanie Berridge 

(center) at our May dinner celebration. 

Members and guests happily chatting at our May —> 

dinner celebration at Jasmine. 
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Membership Renewal 

Don’t forget! Now is the season to renew your AAUW 
membership. Please be kind to your treasurer and 
renew now to save me from having to follow up with 
you all summer! 

The dues are $70, which is $49 to National, $10 to NJ 
State, and the remaining $11 to Medford Area  
branch. 

You can use a credit card to easily renew online on 
the AAUW website at this link: 

http://www.aauw.org/resource/join-a-branch-or-
renew-branch-membership/ 

If you prefer to pay by check, please make it payable 
to AAUW Medford Area and mail it to: 

Mary Ann Brookes 
38 Red Oak Trail 

Medford, NJ 08055 
Thanks! 

Lit Group 

We look forward to another exciting year of books 
and discussion. Please plan on joining us in 
September. And, as always, recommendations are 
most appreciated, so send us the name of any great 
books you read over the summer. 
 

IŜƭŜƴ hϥbŜƛƭƭ ŀƴŘ ¢ǊƛŎƛŀ wŜŀŎŜ 

Branch Budget 
 
Here is our currently planned budget for the 2017/18 
fiscal year: 

Branch Dues @ $70 total $11

Members 33 $363

General Expenses

Supplies (frames, brochures) 50

Postage 5

Total General Expenses 55

Balance Available $308

Other expenditures as ranked

Alice Paul Institute (for speaker recognition) 50

Medford Leas (for meeting space) 50

Running & Winning co-sponsor 100

Total Other Expenditures $200

Net Balance $108

AAUW Medford Area Branch

Annual Budget

Boscov’s 

Coming Soon! 

Our annual fundraiser participating in Boscov’s 

Friends and Family day will be coming up in the fall. 

The shopping day is Tuesday, October 17, just in time 

for holiday savings. As you will recall, this is a great 

fundraiser for our scholarship fund and a no-brainer, 

as the $5 all-day discount pass can pay for itself in 

one purchase! The passes make great gifts, too. Don’t 

forget to thank special people in your life such as hair 

designers, postal carriers and others who enhance 

our daily journey. 

http://www.aauw.org/resource/join-a-branch-or-renew-branch-membership/
http://www.aauw.org/resource/join-a-branch-or-renew-branch-membership/
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Public Policy 

Senate Appropriations Subcommittee Rebuffs Depart-

ment of Education Budget Proposal 

This week, U.S. Secretary of Education Betsy 

DeVos appeared before the Senate Appropriations Sub-

committee to defend the Administration’s proposed FY18 

education budget. Lawmakers from both sides of the aisle 

were quick to push back on comments from the secre-

tary, with the most poignant interactions questioning 

whether private schools that receive federal funds would 

not discriminate against students. AAUW opposes the use 

of public funds for nonpublic elementary and secondary 

education, which may not be required to adhere to civil 

rights and accountability standards. Senators were quick 

to highlight that significant spending cuts to the Depart-

ment of Education budget will have negative effects on 

students.    

[ȅƴƴŜ 

Co-Presidents
Tricia Reace

Mary Switzer

Co-VPs Membership 
Liz Price

June Ramondetta

VP Programs Lila Cleaver

VP Finance Mary Ann Brookes

Public Policy Lynne Poag 

Legal Advocacy Fund Tina Wetterau 

Scholarship Stephanie Berridge

Literature Group Co-Chairs
Helen O'Neill

Tricia Reace

Hospitality Bea Chawla

Public Relations Open

Newsletter Coordinator Mary Ann Brookes

2017/18  AAUW Medford Area 

Executive Board

Give a Grad a Gift 

 
Do you know any new college graduates? What better gift can you give than a FREE one-year 

AAUW membership! As an AAUW member you have the power to gift ANY number of free one-

year AAUW memberships to recent college graduates. Give one, give 100, or give 1,000! Don’t let 

this opportunity pass you by. 

Read more. 

http://salsa4.salsalabs.com/dia/track.jsp?v=2&c=vcemCUZj%2FRHZsJuWJHmkQQIFdikWCanu
http://salsa4.salsalabs.com/dia/track.jsp?v=2&c=7JlJ9J7oV%2BEzdDuy9gNxXAIFdikWCanu
http://www.aauw.org/resource/give-a-grad-a-gift/
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AAUW-Medford Area Branch 

 

By joining AAUW, you belong to a community that breaks through educational and economic barriers so that all 
women have a fair chance. 
 
In principle and practice, AAUW values and seeks a diverse membership. There shall be no barriers to full 
participation in this organization on the basis of gender, race, creed, age, sexual orientation, national origin, 
disability, or class.  
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Newsletter Editor: 
Mary Ann Brookes 
38 Red Oak Trail 
Medford, NJ 08055 


